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Meeting Date:  March 24, 2014 
 
Applicant:   William Shepler, Architect 
 
Application Number: H14-01-0604 
 
Address:   #805 Olivia Street 
   
Description of Work: New two and a half wood frame structure. 
 
Building Facts: The site where the structure is planned to be built 

has been vacant since 2005. On July 12, 2005 the 
Commission approved the demolition of a non-
contributing structure that was located in the site 
and the construction of a two story wood frame 
single family residence. The surrounding houses are 
two story frame structures. 

 
 The Planning Department recognizes the lot for 

beneficial use allocation for one single family unit. 
 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Additions/ alterations and new construction (pages 

36-38 a), specifically guidelines for new construction 
1 through 7 of pages 38-38a). 

 
  
  

Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the construction of a two and a half 
story wood frame structure on a vacant lot. The structure will house a garage 
for a boat and cars on the first floor and a single family unit on the upper 
stories. An exterior frame staircase, located on the east side of the structure, 
will serve as the main and only access to the dwelling unit. The proposed design 
is based on traditional forms but has a contemporary flavor.  
 
The plan proposes the use of fiber cement siding, aluminum impact windows 
with 2 over 2 configuration, and v-crimp roofing system. The design proposes 
two dormers on facing east and the other facing west. Both dormers will have 
shed roofs and will have different height, creating an asymmetrical gable roof 
configuration on its main façade. The proposed side wood staircase will be 
setback from the street.  
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Consistency with Guidelines 

 
 

It is staff’s opinion that the proposed design is consistent with many of the 
guidelines for new construction.   
 

1. The proposed structure will be lower in height than the main 
structure in the site and to its neighboring house to the east 
side.  

2. The proposed structure will be setback from the sidewalk 
approximately 24’ 0”. An off street parking for three cars is 
proposed in the plans. 

3. The proposed structure has been designed with an appropriate 
mass, scale and proportions that will be sensible to the 
existing historic urban context. 

4. The proposed materials, textures and forms depicted in the 
plans are in keeping with the urban context. 

 
The proposed new structure will not obscure or outsize any surrounding 
neighboring structure. 
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